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 monthly 
NEWS LETTER


February 2022                                            
Dear Parents/Guardians,
I can’t believe that we are nearly at the end of our first half-term! It feels very short in comparison with the Autumn term. School will close next Friday – 11th February 2022 – for one week, reopening on Monday 21st February 2022.
This half term we have had a lot of cold viruses amongst the children – thankfully not many of these being of the COVID kind - so we are all hopeful that the holidays will break the cycle of bugs that are going around. 

Since our return to school in January, the children have been very busy! Every child in school kindly made a 100th birthday card for Mrs Barmby in the village, helping make her special day even more memorable! Yesterday, we all enjoyed celebrating Chinese New Year – The Year of The Tiger. The children worked well in mixed-age groups, demonstrating once again just how well they can help and encourage each other. There were many beautiful lanterns, dragons and colourful masks created throughout the day.

Class 2 have dazzled us all with their fantastic ‘Titanic’ models – I think we may have a class of future engineers! Well done Class 2!

The children in Classes 2 and 3 have recently begun a new Maths Challenge – the 99 Club – to help improve their times tables skills. All pupils will have 2/3 opportunities per week to answer all calculations at their current level unaided and within the allotted time of five minutes.

If all of the calculations are answered correctly, the child moves up to the next level! The ultimate challenge is to complete all 99 questions of the 99 Club unaided, with no errors and within five minutes! There are even further challenges, including Bronze, Silver, Gold and Platinum! They are all really enthusiastic about this, with scores already showing that it is helping improve their rapid recall skills. 
Please can we remind you that children should not bring toys/games from home into school as loss or damage to these can cause distress for the children - this also includes lip balms, as children have been sharing these with their friends which is, as you will appreciate, not recommended given the current climate in which we are living. 
Because of continuous disagreements during playtimes over ball games, we will be having a ‘Ball Free’ week next week (starting tomorrow – Friday 4th February). Andy has also challenged the children to create their own games – we are looking forward to watching these develop.
Please find below a list of dates for your diary.
Thank you for your continued support.
Kind Regards,
Kelly Bowe 
	Dates for Your Diary


Friday 11th February                    School closes for half-term break
Monday 21st February                 School reopens

Thursday 3rd March                     World Book Day – MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW SOON
Friday 1st April                            School closes for Easter holidays   

